Activities: State Testing – New Aux. Gym – 7:45 a.m.

Wichita State University Representative Visiting During Lunch

ELO: "Check In's"

JV/V Baseball @ Junction City – 4 p.m. Site Council Meeting – OCR's – 5:30 p.m.

Announcements:

Students, join the staff and participate in the March Madness Spirit! Tomorrow is "Spring begins today – wear a color from the rainbow and brighten someone's day".

MENU FOR TODAY:

Hamburger or Hot Dog Cheddar Sunchips Baked Beans Baby Carrots Pineapple Chunks Fresh Fruit

Chocolate or White Milk

Juniors who signed up to take the free ACT need to mark their calendars for **March 26**. Testing will be located at South High. Students will receive communication from Mrs. Hammond soon in regards to the test day and what is needed.

The South High Academic Awards Ceremony will be **March 27** during ELO. Qualifying students and parents will receive an invitation to attend.

Jostens cap, gown, and invitation distribution will be March 28 during the lunch block in the South High commons.

The Junior-Senior Prom is **Saturday, April 20** at the Temple from 8 – 11 p.m. Prom tickets and picture ID will be required for anyone to enter. This year's theme is the "Roaring Twenties". Safe After Prom will be held at The District and is open to all juniors and seniors, whether or not they attend prom.

South High School's March Teacher of the Month is Jessica Harris. Mrs. Harris has been teaching art at South High for the past 23 years. She says that when she was a student at South High, she had an amazing art teacher, Mr. Bill Hottman, and as a senior student, she was given the opportunity to teach a lesson to a younger Art 1 class, which hooked her immediately. Her favorite part of teaching is seeing all of the different ways her talented students visually solve problems. She loves that she can give them each the same set of instructions, yet they develop such unique and inventive ways to approach their projects; high school students are so creative and fun to work with. Her advice to parents and the community is to stay involved with our young people. Parenting is one of the most difficult jobs, but making the commitment to our students' development now will only pay dividends in the future. Congratulations!